A number of men were among those taking advantage of the instruction in an activity that is growing in popularity in boys classes as well as in girls. Dr. F. C. Allen spoke briefly at the festival, in the interests of including folk dancing in an activity program. Dr. Duggan was the speaker at a luncheon Saturday noon at the Union Memorial Building.

Since so much interest was shown in the Folk Festival, plans are being discussed for a similar function next year.

Dr. V. W. Lapp has left the physical education staff and is now general manager of the Richmond Barber Blade Company, Richmond, Michigan.

Mr. Burt De Groot has been added to the staff. Mr. De Groot comes to Kansas from Honolulu, where he has been teaching for 3 years. He is a Stanford University graduate and letterman.

Mr. Strong Hinman, Director of Health and Physical Education, Kansas City, Missouri, spoke at the Sasnak Club dinner meeting at Kansas University on October 19. His subject was "What an Administrator Expects of a Physical Education Teacher."

The Editors have received a copy of the Sasnak News published by the Department of Physical Education and the Sasnak Club of Kansas University. The Sasnak Club is an organization of students majoring in physical education. The New Bulletin is interesting and attractive. Congratulations. the old and the new address.

000

Miss Helen Hirni, Convention Manager of the Kansas Health & Physical Education Association meeting at McPherson last March, has been elected to the Council to fill a vacancy which occurred.

As a result of the presentation of the work and aims of the Kansas Health and Physical Education at the Physical Education Round Table meetings a total of 75 new and renewal memberships were received. The Wichita meeting lead with 28 memberships followed by Topeka with 24 and Pittsburg with 14, the remainder being scattered among the Salina, Dodge City and Hays meetings. Copies of this issue of the Bulletin are being sent to all members whose term expired with the October number and it is sincerely hoped that each one will renew his or her membership promptly. If membership is paid by check, make them out to the Kansas Health and Physical Education Association.

Attention: Women Teachers:

Miss Hatlestad is very desirous that the questionnairs sent to Women Teachers of Physical Education be returned as soon as possible. This information is being gathered for report purposes. So fill in the blanks and return them to Miss Hatlestadt, Pittsburg State Teachers College, now!

000

Bulletin Material

The editors wish to thank all those who so kindly contributed material for use in this issue of the Bulletin. Como again. We also wish to present the opportunity which is open to all of the membership to help in making the Bulletin an interesting and useful publication, If you have never contributed why not try it now. Many of the most valuable items are those relating to you and in your work; practical and successful methods, grading systems, games, new facilities, extra curricular activities, etc. Lets share these with others of the prefession and at the same time help make the Bulletin a welcome visitor.

000

In case of change of address notify the Bulletin Editor promptly giving both

000

Officers of the K.H.& P.E.A. for 1939-40:

President, Oran Shearer, Wichita President-Elect, Edna McCullough, K.S.T.C. Emporia.

Vice-President, Sue Unruh, Northwest Jr. High, Kansas City.

Secretary-Treasurer, Eva Lyman, Wichita. Bulletin Editor, L. P. Washburn, K.S.C., Manhattan.

000

Editorial Board: -

L. P. Washburn, Manhattan, Editor-in-Chiof.

Ardis Hill, Kansas City. Oran Shoarer, Wichita.